



## Planning Department <planning@edcgov.us>

## Villa Florentina

1 message

**Grant Petersen** <gpproductionsonline@live.com>
To: "planning@edcgov.us" <planning@edcgov.us>
Cc: "info@villaflorentina.net" <info@villaflorentina.net>

Sat, Jan 27, 2018 at 11:09 AM

Hello my name is Grant Petersen, I run my own DJ business here in El Dorado county. I am writing in support of Villa Florentina "a Great Wedding venue". I just want to say that they abide by the counties sound ordinance and provide a great service to our community. On the professional side I see that Villa Florentina to make dreams come true hosting couples weddings with all their families and guests to enjoy a very special and memorable celebration together... and they will remember our area for those special memories together and I assure you that they will come back and support our economy. I have had many out-of-towners (at these events) say how much they love the Coloma area and plan to come back for camping with other interests in our area and what it has to offer. Villa Florentina is a good asset to Coloma!

On a personal note.. my family and I live only across the river from Villa Florentina and have never been disturbed by the sound of a happy wedding celebration. These events are not loud for very long and you would need to be coming up to the property line to really think that they are. Thank you.

DJ Grant Petersen (530)651-4634 www.GPproductionsonline.com